City Council Minutes
March 18, 2013

The following are subject to modification and are not official minutes until approved by the Governing Body.

CITY OF COLWICH, KANSAS

CITY ADMINISTRATIVE CENTER

310 S. 2ND STREET

REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING
MARCH 18, 2013
7:00 P.M.

1. CALL TO ORDER

Mayor Terrence D. Spexarth on Monday, March 18, 2013 at 7:13 p.m. called the regular monthly meeting of the Colwich City Council to order.  
ATTENDANCE
Present were Mayor Terrence D. Spexarth, Councilmembers Jesse McCurry, Kevin Archer, and Daniel Thurnau with Chase Blasi and Shawna Glasscock absent.
Staff members present were James Martin, Maintenance Superintendent; Stanley Juhnke, City Attorney; Brad Banz, Fire Chief; Mark Hinkle, Chief of Police; and Diana Brooks, City Clerk.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

Mayor Spexarth led the audience, staff and Council in the Pledge of Allegiance.
2.
NOTICES AND COMMUNICATIONS
There were no notices or communications for review
3.
CITIZEN COMMENTS
There were no citizen comments.

4.
PURCHASE REQUESTS AND ITEMS NEEDING COUNCIL ACTION
There were no purchase requests or items needing Council action.
5.
COMMITTEE REPORTS

A.
Heritage Festival – There was no report.
6.
DEPARTMENT HEAD REPORTS 
A.
City Engineer – Mr. Ben Mabry, City Engineer reported that the preconstruction meeting for the 5th Street Reconstruction project was scheduled for Thursday, March 21st, the start date would be on or about April 1st with the company having 40 days calendars to complete the job.  Mayor Spexarth stated that following the preconstruction meeting he would meet with citizens to give them details concerning the project.

Mr. Mabry reported that the levy inspection at Colwich Memorial Park was completed and detailed the items needing correction. 
B.
Library – The printed report was included in the packet for Council’s information.
C.
Fire – Chief Brad Banz presented the monthly report. Chief Banz informed the Council that the department in conjunction with Black Hills Energy would be hosting area departments in a natural gas school in April.
D.
Maintenance – Mr. James Martin, Maintenance Superintendent presented the monthly report.  There was discussion regarding the continued water loss, the receiving of the new water meters and the back order of the handheld unit for reading the meters.  The Council complimented the department on the manner in which the snow was removed during the 21-inch snow event.
E.
Police Department –Chief Hinkle presented the monthly report.  There was discussion regarding the offering of the 2007 Explorer on Purple Wave after removing all emergency devices from the vehicle.
F.
City Attorney – Mr. Stanley Juhnke, City Attorney, stated he had nothing to report.
G.
City Clerk – Ms. Diana Brooks, City Clerk presented the monthly report and reported on the updating of the City Code book, the attendance at the City Clerk’s Conference and the possible ramifications on the City’s revenues from legislative actions taken.
7.
CONSENT AGENDA
A.
Approval of the minutes of the February 18, 2013 Council minutes

B.
Approval of Appropriation Ordinance Nos. 13-02-02 and 13-03-01
C.
Approval of the February financial report
D.
Approval of the retail liquor license for Colwich Discount Liquor

There was discussion regarding the accuracy of the City Clerk’s comments regarding employee raises in 2012 and the possible effect it had on the Council’s decision for raises approved in February.  Ms. Brooks apologized for the misstatement.

Councilman Thurnau moved that the Council approve the consent agenda A-D as presented.  Councilman McCurry second the motion.  Upon a call vote the motion carried 3-0. 
8.
GOVERNING BODY COMMENTS
There was no Governing Body discussion.  Mayor Spexarth reported on the K-96 Corridor meeting held in Maize and the new brochure of the corridor highlighting the veteran’s memorial on the cover.
Councilman McCurry stated that Sedgwick County cities were concerned about the growth of Wichita and the impact on their cities and that each school district exhibited growth with the exception of Renwick.

9.
EXECUTIVE SESSION – if needed
There was no need for an executive session.

10.
ADJOURNMENT TO WORKSHOP
There being no further business, Councilman McCurry moved for adjournment at 7:50 p.m. Councilman Archer second the motion.  Upon a call vote the motion carried 3-0.

Respectfully submitted

Diana K. Brooks, City Clerk
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